





# Smyrna High School

Dear Members of the Class of 2029:

Welcome to Smyrna High School! We are so excited to officially welcome you as high school students and can't wait to be part of your journey over the next four years. Starting high school is a huge milestone, and we are confident that with your energy, creativity, and enthusiasm, the Class of 2029 will make a lasting impact.

This year will be filled with new experiences and opportunities—from joining clubs and sports teams to making new friends, building your academic foundation, and showing your Smyrna spirit during school events. We are looking forward to guiding and supporting you every step of the way!

### 1. Class Officers

- We will hold elections for class officer positions this fall. Positions available are:
  - President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Historian

Please listen to the announcements and check Google Classroom for details about the election process and how to get involved. We strongly encourage you to consider running—this is a great way to make your mark and get involved early!

## 2. Class Dues

- Class dues help cover costs for float supplies, decorations, class events, and future activities for all four years. All funds go directly toward the benefit of the Class of 2029.
- Dues are \$10.00 for this school year. You may also pay \$25.00 to cover all four years in advance.
- Payment can be made by cash or check (payable to SHS Class of 2029).
- Dues must be paid before participating in Homecoming Float construction in the fall. You may pay one of the advisors directly or bring your payment to the main office with your first and last name

- Not sure if you've paid? Reach out to your class advisors to confirm.

## 3. Homecoming

#### - Float

- This year's Homecoming game is on **October 24th, 2025** vs St. Georges Hawks.
- Float building will begin **Friday, October 10th, 2025**, two weeks prior to the game.
- We will need your help to bring our class float to life—creativity, teamwork, and commitment are key!
- If you have ideas or themes for our float, please email one of the advisors by **September 5, 2025**.
- We also welcome parent and guardian volunteers to assist with materials, construction, and meals. Please reach out if interested. FLOAT requires a lot of time and commitment and any help is appreciated. If you have a barn and are willing to host this year, please reach out to the class advisors.

#### 4. Class T-Shirts

- We will post ordering info on our Google Classroom and Remind.
- If you have any ideas for T-Shirt designs, send them to the class advisors.
- Orders will be due by the first week of September so we have shirts in time for Homecoming.

### 5. Google Classroom & Remind

#### - Google Classroom

- All incoming Freshman are encouraged to please join with code: ycvxitgs
- This is our primary way of sharing announcements, event details, and updates.

#### - Remind

Students and parents/guardians can sign up at:
<a href="https://www.remind.com/join/shsco29">https://www.remind.com/join/shsco29</a> or text @shsco29 to 81010.

We are so thrilled to welcome you to high school and can't wait to see what the Class of 2029 will accomplish. Enjoy the rest of your summer, and we look forward to kicking off a great year together in the fall!

Sincerely,

### Ms. Nicole Bartkiewicz

nicole.bartkiewicz@smyrna.k12.de.us